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Faced with a growing number of tradespeople retiring as well as the disruptive effects of the COVID-19 
pandemic, apprenticeship programs in Canada and the United States are dealing with a host of new 
challenges. A recent International Foundation survey provides details on a variety of apprenticeship 
program initiatives, including mental health and substance use programs as well as efforts to recruit 
and retain a diverse workforce. Top Trends in Apprenticeship Programs: 2022 Survey Results represents 
responses from 172 apprenticeship programs. 
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